-----Original Message-----

From: Dfalso@aol.com [mailto:Dfalso@aol.com] 

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2005 3:04 PM

To: comments

Cc: field@hrc.org

Subject: some comments

Attached is a letter of comment on your work.

March 14, 2005

The President’s Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform

1440 New York Ave NW

Suite 2100

Washington, DC 20220

To Whom It May Concern:

I am encouraged by the fact that your Panel is accepting public comment on the issue of tax reform.

As an American who also happens to be a Lesbian, I feel that it is important for you to know how unequal and unjust the present system is with regards to same sex couples and their children.  

As a resident of the State of New Jersey, my partner and I were able to become official Domestic Partners.  This status doesn’t, however, give us any rights or benefits under Federal Law.  When I die, the funds in my social security trust fund account will go back into the general fund, not to my survivors as would occur with opposite sex couples.  In fact, if one is living a heterosexual lifestyle, their benefits can be claimed by ex-spouses as long as their marriage lasted at least ten years.  Opposite sex couples may also receive benefits of a deceased partner if they were “common law” spouses.  Check the definition of “common law”.  It pertains to people who could otherwise avail themselves of legal marriage, but choose not to.  They are still eligible for benefits.  There is even a benefit for heterosexual couples who were joined in a ceremonial marriage, such as certain Indian tribal ceremonies, or Chinese ceremonies.  Every possible combination of opposite sex couples joined in some type of union are eligible for survivors benefits and disability benefits.  Only homosexual unions are left out.

My suggestion to you is that these inequities should be addressed in any tax reform policy that is created now by including all unions of a set duration of time.  If a couple has been together 10 years, then they should be allowed to receive survivors benefits and disability benefits from their partner’s social security account.  Alternatively, if the inequities of our tax system are not remedied, I suggest that all same sex couples be relieved of a certain portion of the taxes they pay into social security.  Why should we pay an equal share of taxes for an unequal share of the benefits?  

Social Security inequities are only some of the unfair rules in the tax code as pertains to same sex couples.  There are many others including; inheritance taxes, retirement savings accounts, flexible spending accounts and taxes on health insurance premiums.  I hope that you will look at all of these areas of the tax code and work to make things more equal for everyone.  If not, then at least make it possible for gays and lesbians to omit a part of their taxes, which we could now save for our spouses and childrens future.

Dawna Falso

